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# Questions Answers 

1. Why do we continue to gather CD4s when they 
are no longer being used by physicians as 
readily or consistently? 
 

CD4s are still part of clinical care so they are 
included in the ADR reporting requirements.  
HAB understands that CD4s are being ordered 
less frequently by clinicians and that you may 
have more missing data. If you receive a 
validation message for missing CD4s dates and 
counts, you can indicate in your validation 
comment if the reason is that the tests are not 
being ordered as often.  

2. Is there any information available yet on how 
recertification data will be changed because of 
PCN 21-02? 
 
 
 
 

There is not any new guidance regarding the 
data requirements for recertification as a result 
PCN 21-02. Any updated guidance will be 
shared through our DISQ ADR email listserv and 
during upcoming webinars.  

3. Is it possible to get ADR changes and 
validations sooner in the year? 
  

DISQ will share this feedback with HAB. 
Changes in reporting or validations will be 
shared as soon as they are available.  
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https://ryanwhite.hrsa.gov/sites/default/files/ryanwhite/grants/pcn-21-02-determining-eligibility-polr.pdf
https://targethiv.org/disq/subscribe
https://targethiv.org/data/webinars

